St. Peter the Apostle Church

Pastoral Parish Council Meeting........cccccevevennnenee. February 7, 2022
ATTENDEES:

Kathy Greene, Chairperson Joanne Boyko
Elaine Brehm, Secretary Ben Gutierrez
Father Michael Imperial Consuelo Gomez

Father Michael opened the meeting with a prayer.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF PPC MEETING OF January 10,2022:
Joanne Boyko made a motion to accept the minutes as presented.

Ben Gutierrez seconded the motion.

HISPANIC MINISTRY REPORT: Father Mike reported in Rudy Gomez’ absence. The Hispanic
Ministries are making pians for a Holy Week Retreat. They also had completed building the
ramp for parishioner Jennie Lopez. They had also discussed the upcoming Synod.

PRIORITY PROJECT/ RESEARCH ON ADJACENT PROPERTY:

Father Mike reported the Finance Council had approved pursuing the project of purchasing
additional property from Genevieve Walker. Peter Regan will contact Ms. Walker and the
agreed upon property will be surveyed. A general discussion ensued as to how much acreage
should be requested. Consuelo showed the group Accomack County aerial photos of the lots
which adjoin church property. Ben Gutierrez made a motion that a written request be made
to the Finance Council requesting two acres of adjoining property which runs along Coastal
Boulevard. Joanne Boyko seconded the motion. The attendees present voted unanimously in

favor of this motion.



UPDATE ON SYNOD: Father Mike reported Lou Hinds had appointed members to the Synod
Project. The congregation will be informed about the project and questionnaires will be
provided for their suggestions and input. This information will be collated by the end of
February and submitted to Richmond shortly thereafter.

LENTEN/ HOLY WEEK PREPARATIONS: There will be three masses on Ash Wednesday and ashes
will also be distributed at noon for those parishioners who are working: The Lenten Friday Soup
Suppers, Stations of the Cross, and Outdoor Stations of the Cross will all be on the schedule this

year.

Father Mike mentioned St. Andrews, St. Michaels, and St. Peters  parishes would be working
together this year to prepare for the celebrations of Baptisms and other Sacraments.

CONCERNS/ OTHER ITEMS OF IMPORTANCE:
The remaining offertory boxes will be mailed to parishioners.
A bathroom sign has been posted in the hallway.

Tax Statements have been mailed to parishioners who requested them.

Father Mike Closed the meeting with a prayer.

Next PPC Meeting: March 14, 2022 at 6:30 p.m.
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